
Date : 16 August, 2024

Expression of gratitude to the four families

On August 2 (Friday), we had expressed our intention through a press release that we 
will try to provide financial assistance of ₹10 lakh (each) to the bereaved families of 
the four students (Nilesh Rai, Shreya Yadav, Tanya Soni and Nivin Dalvin) who died 
untimely in two accidents that took place at different places/institutions in Old 
Rajendra Nagar last month.

Immediately after issuing the release, our team, with the help of the Hon'ble 
Lieutenant Governor's Office and Delhi Police, collected the contact details of the 
four families and talked to them. Every possible effort was made to ensure that their 
self-respect is not hurt and they agree to this proposal. This process took some time 
but we are satisfied that finally all the four families accepted our humble proposal 
and this noble work has been completed from our side.

Though these children were not associated with our institution, we sincerely believe 
that all institutions have a collective responsibility in such tragedies. We express our 
deep gratitude to the four families for their generosity in accepting our contribution.

With deep gratitude,
Team Drishti
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